
Melvin H. "Bud" Fisher
April 14, 1936 - October 22, 2017

FOUNTAINTOWN – Melvin H. “Bud” Fisher, age 81, of Fountaintown, passed away on
Sunday, October 22, 2017 at his residence. He was born on April 14, 1936 in Fairland, IN
as the son of George A. and Ollie B. Fisher. He served in the U.S. Navy. Bud married
Barbara J. (Reese) in April 1956.

 

He was a rental property owner in the surrounding area for many years. He loved
spending time with his family and listening to music. Bud was a very handy man and was
able to fix anything. 

 

Bud is survived by his wife, Barbara Fisher of Fountaintown; sons, Tommy E. (Julie)
Fisher of Morristown, Todd H. Fisher of Greenfield and David A. (Heather) Fisher of
Fountaintown; daughters, Debbie J. (Dave) Monday of Whiteland, IN, Deidra A. Fisher of
Indianapolis and Terri L. Fisher of Greenfield; brother, Ralph Fisher of Fairland; 16
grandchildren and 11 great-grandchildren. He was preceded in death by his parents,
George and Ollie Fisher; and son, Gary A. Fisher. 

 

Celebration of Life Gathering will be held on Thursday, October 26, 2017, from 4:00 p.m.
until 6:00 p.m. at Erlewein Mortuary & Crematory, 1484 W. US Hwy. 40, Greenfield, IN
46140. A celebration of life service will take place following the gathering at 6:00 p.m.
Military rites will be presented by Greenfield Veterans Honor Guard after the service.
Pastor Mike Smith will be officiating. 

 

Memorial contributions may be made by mail to the American Heart Association, 208 S.
LaSalle St., Suite 1500, Chicago, IL 60604 or envelopes will be available at the mortuary.
Friends may share a memory or a condolence at www.erleweinmortuary.com.

 



Events

OCT 
 26

Celebration of Life Gathering 04:00PM - 06:00PM

Erlewein Mortuary & Crematory - Greenfield
 1484 West US Highway 40, Greenfield, IN, US, 46140

 

OCT 
 26

Celebration of Life Service 06:00PM

Erlewein Mortuary & Crematory - Greenfield
 1484 West US Highway 40, Greenfield, IN, US, 46140

 



Comments

Bud you will truly be missed by so many. You had the sweetest heart and never
turned down an opportunity to make others laugh! I am sorry Dara and I can't come
up to pay our respects. You were my father-in-law for 11 years and a wonderful
Papaw to Dara. I hope you knew how much we loved you! I know we will see you
again and I am glad you are resting in your Father's arms and I am glad you no
longer suffer. Love you Bud (Papaw and Dad).

Darcy Walker - October 27, 2017 at 07:22 AM

“


